
Companions and Sir Knights,

I would like to thank everyone who participated in the Inspection with the 
Commanderies from Huntington and Grant County.    Despite it conflicting with 
other activities it managed to go well thanks to everyone pulling together.

As we move on into December, I hope everyone and their families are doing well.  
We will be electing new officers at the December meeting.  The last meeting for 
the year of 2015 will be on December 16th.  We will be eating at 6:30pm and the 
meeting will open on the Chapter at 7:30pm.

Please remember to look at promoting membership.  It is not too early to 
promote participation in the Tri State York Rite Festival.  The dates for that will be 
February 27th and March 5th.  This will be an excellent opportunity for a candidate 
to take the degrees and orders to become a member of York Rite.

Fraternally,

John A. Coleman, Eminent Commander


